


UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20555

FEB 2 6 1982

MEMORANDUM FOR: Comnissione oberts
FROM: William J. Dirck., Executive "irector for Operations

SUBJECT: RESOURCES FOR CRBR REVIEW

Your memorardum of 16 February asks how many additional people would be
required for the CRBR review if the Commission were to grant the exemption.
Our best estimate is that no additional people would need to be assigned

to the CRBR review although it is possible, as explained below, that

come additional staff resources (7-2 manyears) and technical assistance

(< $50,00C) might be expended.

Should the CRBR exemption be granted,no additional safety issues would
have to be resolved which would not have to be eventually resolved fc~ the
onstruction permit. However, those issues related to the propused LWA-2

construction would have to be resolved at an earlier time than if a more
traditional licensing sequence were followed. This would probably mean
that some relatively small amount of staff and technical assistance
resources would have to be expended earlier for an LWA-2 sequence than for
the normal sequence. The shift in the time of resolution ic not likely to
require greater integrated resource expenditure for an LWA-2 sequence than
a normal sequence.

Possible exceptions to this are issues which might be resolved for an LWA-2

on the basis of the feasibility of adding design features to prevent or
mitigate certain accident conditions: features which would normally neither

be proposed nor reviewed if more time were availabie for resolution of the
issue at hand. For example, given sufficient time, it may be possible for

the staff to conclude that -ore disruptive accidentscan be accommodated without
recourse to restraining devices for the primary system. To accomplish a

v resolution consistent with the projected LWA-2 licensing schedule, however,

Vg, it might be necessary for us to expend some resources in evaluating the
k practicality of adding such restraints luter should they prove ultimately to
o be needed. It would be necessary in this case to demonstrate that the LWA-2

construction would not preclude adding such restraints.

It is unlikely such evaluations would require more personnel assignments to

g the CRBR review but might involve more time on the part of currently assigned
R reviewers. Added review costs, however, could largely be met by increased
- contractortechnical assistance.




Commissioner Roberts -2 -

Thus, we believe that the CRBR exemption would not require significant
additional staff resources, and would entail no reassignments of staff
currently working on other NRR projects. Technical assistance would be
used for any special evaluations that might be needed.

(Signed) Willizm b v s ’
Wiiliam J. Dircks
Executive Director for Operations
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Commissioner Gilinsky
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jate having your written views on this letter.




PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF OKLAHOMA “*

A CENTRAL AND SOUTH WEST COMPANY
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Aartin £ Fate, Jr.
President

Mr. Harold R. Denton

Director, Office of Wuclear Reactor
Regulation

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

Dear Mr. Denton:

Re. In the matter of Black Fox Station Units 1
and 2; Docket Nos. STN50-556 and STN50-557

Public Service Co*sanv of Oklahoma, Associated Electric Cooperative,
Inc., and Western Farmm Electric Cooperative, co-applicants for
Construction ~e*ﬂ1ts i he subject docket, are announcing today
the -cancellation of the Black Fox Station. This letter follows a
verbal notlfzcatlcn your office today by our Washington counsel.

I feel it is incumbent upon this company, as project manager, to
explain at some length the reason for our actions. Jn essence, the
action taken is necessitated by a continuing climate of political
and _regulatoxy uncertainty at the federal level. The project has
regrettably become economically unattractive duvue to the sharp in-
crease in project costs brought about by the almost three-year
licensing moratorium imposed by the U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Com-
mission.

The Black Fox owners have always believed themselves to be caught
in a unigue time warp, i.e., that of having instituted work under
a Limited Work anthorization and having the safety hearing record
complete prior to the events at Three Mile Tsland. No other pending

construction permit applicant was in that situation.

PSO, as project manager, has been more than responsive to the events
at Three Mile Island. Qur.aciions hauve-been. anticipatory of naw
recuirements and have found us pro- actlnc as a demonstration of our
commitment to do that which was reguired to place the Black Fox
licensing back on track. You know we led the industry in these
responses, and were instrumental in forming and leading a Near-Term
Construction Permit working group to interact with your staff in
establishing the licensing basis for the pending applications.

CENTRAL AND SOUTH WEST SYSTEM

S'“"e Pewer 2nd Light  Public Service Comzany of Okianoma  Southwestern Electrnic Power  VWes! Texas Uninies
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Mr. Harold R. Denton, Director ‘ February 16, 1982
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation Page 2

During this effort, you met personally with executives and repreéenta-
tives of this company many times to assure us your good will and
" ultimate licensability of our project.

Notwithstanding our efforts, we cannot help but feel we were ignored
through 1979, toyed withk during 1980, and disappointed in 1981l.
Despite your assurances to the contrary, we have found no real com-
mitment to progress or licensing stability following the events-.at
Three Mile Island or the several investigationms.

To be abs - h=) ] aryi as project m
nd all ee C i s owners, have no confidence 1 rocess; or

‘that it will allow completion of the units as planned on any reason-
y foreseeable schedule or operation oI the units on a reliable
basis throughout thelr expecte 1fetime.

I must here repeat the thrust of the argument set forth in our
response to the proposed licensing rules published on October 2,

1980, and March 23, 198l1. That is, if there were a safety problem
associated with the changes therein mandated for plants under con-
struction, your Agency would have immediately revcked their Construc-
tion Permits, and some of those units are identical to Black Fox in
vintage and design. This having not been done, the Agency, by halting

progress at Black Fox, has exhibited a bias born of political percep-
tion, not of technical necessitude.

Indeed, the ultimate irony is that only today do the post-TMI rales
for the pending Construction Permit applications become effective,
with the "lessons learned" being substantially the same as were
identified by your office in the fall of 1979. .

The effects of inflation on project costs during this period have
been staggering; moresover, tha promi 3 £3 443

se

cost of the project will continne to
escalate at some unknown 2nd uncontrollable rate. The extensive
delays in setting the requirements for granting nuclear Construction
‘Permits have narrowed the nuclear economic advantage over coal-fired
alternatives to the vanishing point. When you combine this with the
financing difficulties associated with the absclute magnitude of the
investment as now estimated, and the political, regulatory, and
economic uncertainty that attend nuclear power; termination of the
project becomes a necessity born of prudent management. The corporate
risks of doing otherwise are simply untenable to all of the companies
involved in this venture. '
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MEMORANDUM FOR: Commissioner RObertﬁ:Schroeder 0ELD MBridgers
FROM: Willfam J. Dircks, EDx%’c%‘i"i“v“etotr%WPC““" - AEDO #11541)
by ple LBerry
or Operations PPAS RMattson
SUBJECT: PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF OKLAHOMA LETTER CAnCeLLfo!imer

THEIR BLACK FOX STATIOM APPLICATION

This 1s in response to your memorandum dated February 19, 1982, requesting ry
views on the letter from Public Service Company of Cklahoma (PSO) cancelling

their application for pernits to construct Black Fox Station (BFS), Units 1
and 2,

Before addressing the PSO letter, some background information related to the
BFS application review may be helpful.

The PSC application to construct the BFS was cdocketed on Decerber 23, 1975,
The staff's Final Environiental Statenent (FES) was issued in February 1977.
The Safety Evaluation Repert and two of its supplenents were issued in June
1977, Septerber 1978 and March 1979. Following the completion of the Environ-
nental and Site Suitability Heerings, a Limited Vork Authorization (LWA) was
fssued in July 1978, Two arendments to the LUA, to allow additional con-
struction work to be carried out, were issued in September and Hoverber of
1978, On February 28, 1979, the hearing record for the BEFS application was
closed., At that tive there were no outstanding safety issues that would
have precluded issuing a construction pernit for UFS provided that a favor-
able decision was received from the ASLB. The staff believes a construction
nernit could have been issued in mid 1979 if the THI-2 accident had not
occured.

PSN's situation was unigue in that, of all the pending construction permit
applications at the tirme of the Til-2 accident, they were the only one with
an LWVA, Indeed, the circumstances surrounding the lessons learned from
TMl-2 and the development of a CP/ML Rule had a significant impact on the

BFS application. On June 13, 1979, the ASLD issued an order which deferred
the final resclution of the application for a construction permit to await
their evaluation of any staff recormendations for CFS which would result from
its Tti1-2 investigations. The Board also denfed the applicants' request for
referral of this decision to the ALAB, On Uctober 4, 1979, in an Interinm
Staterent of Policy and Procedures, the Comission directed the ASLE's not to
issue full adjudicatory decisions which authorize the issvance of construc-
tion permits except after further order of the Cormission itself.
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Commissioner Roberts

Following the decision by the Commissfon, in March 1981, to resume TMI-2 related
reviews for the pending construction permit applications, the staff, by use of a
dedicated review team, has reviewed and published safety evaluation reports for
five of the pending construction permit applications. Following that decision,
CP applicants were required to file their response to the proposed CP/ML rule
published on March 23, 1981, PSO did not file the required responses until
October 1981. The staff completed its review of that submittal by a dedicated
team and published 1ts Safety Evaluation Report on December 31, 1981.

Thus, while the post TMI licensing "pause" certainly created some uncertainty
ifn the licensing process, particularly through 1979 and into 1980, we believe

the Agency responded quite promptly to the PSO submittal in response to the
Commission's proposed CP/ML rule.

(Signed) William J. Dircks

William J. Dircks, Executive Director
for Operations
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